August 2nd, 1924. Lieut.-Colonel Papineau, A.D.C., Government House, Quebec. P.Q. Dear Colonel Papineau:-Will you please convey to His Honour the Lieutenant Governor the appreciation of McGill University and myself for his acceptance of our invitation to attend the formal opening of the new Pathological Institute and the Founder's Day ceremonies on the 6th of October next. I presume that His Honour will consent to our request that he declare the building open. Later on I shall advise you as to the arrangements in connection with the ceremony. Yours faithfully,